
EFTF Meeting 2/16/2023, 7pm 

Attendees: 

- City of Hyattsville 

- Dan Broder 

- Sam Denes 

- Amy Parker 

- Justine Christiansen 

- John Imahori 

- Stuart Eisenberg 

Hyattsville Elementary School 

- After pushback from business community in PGCPS and constituents, the majority on the 

Council have abandoned plans to try to alter P3 

o Dan in regular contact with County Council members and PGCPS to continue to monitor 

situation 

- Timeline?  When should we start facilitating conversations with neighbors/etc. 

o This summer, Jason Washington is putting together RFPs.  Next summer would be when 

architecture/design is starting 

o Now through October (2023) will be getting industry partners in place 

o October through summer would be time for community engagement (what do we want 

to see in the space, etc) 

o Get Jason Washington back in front of the committee in September to discuss what we 

want to do in regards to setting up community meetings. 

- Lessons learned from HMS build for getting messaging out to the broader community (folks who 

are not already in the school community, but possibly in the future) 

o Connecting with PTA, School Administration to make sure messaging is open and multi-

lingual regarding the process (HMS happened really fast – community engagement 

didn’t really happen) 

o Get PGCPS to Zombie Run?  Can have a tent with materials/information. 

- Swing space coordinator (responsible for move logistics, bus routing, etc) update to come. 

Hyattsville Middle School 

- Still on schedule  

- Committee will have the opportunity to tour in April/May 

o Dan to verify capacity on tours (if we meet on the tour, must be open to public) 

o Logistics: Tour would be posted, meeting minutes would be basic (location, areas 

toured, etc) 

Nicholas Orem Middle School 

- There was a sewage main break that closed the school for 2 weeks! 

- What does getting more funding for school construction look like?  Dan Broder is having/setting 

up conversations with County Council, BOE, PGCPS staff to set up the framework. 



o There may be a letter to the City Council to ask them to ask the County Council to 

support a specific policy 


